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 CYNGOR CYMUNED     COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
  Bethan M Hughes Clerk and Financial Officer 

   15 Chestnut Avenue Wrexham LL12 7HS  
 
 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRYMBO COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON 
TUESDAY APRIL 9TH 2019 AT BRYMBO ENTERPRISE CENTRE 
Present   (Chairman) Cllr P Rogers 
Brymbo Ward- Councillors D Ashworth, K Mathews, S Monti and L Prince.  
Tanyfron Ward- Councillors D Griffiths and N Plevin-Kelly. 
Bwlchgwyn Ward- Councillors J Bassford-Barton and M White. 
County Borough Councillor P Rogers and D Kelly. 
Apologies- Councillors- S Rawlinson, M Shone and L Steele.  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday March 12th 2019 were confirmed as a 
true record and signed by the Chairman.  
DECLARATION OF INTEREST-None 
 
2. POLICING 
 
Incident update - (from 01/03/2019 to 31/03/2019)  
Anti-Social Behavior Issues/Trends: 
ASB Personal - 2 
ASB Nuisance - 7 
ASB Environmental – 0 
Crime Issues / Trends 
Theft – 1theft of cables  
Burglary – 3 burglaries of dwellings including 1 stolen motor vehicle and 2 burglaries 
of businesses  
Criminal Damage – 2 of a shed and fence panels  
Other News/PCSO activities: 
Hannah and Andy are now the PCSO’s who will be covering Coedpoeth, Minera, 
Bwlchgwyn and Brymbo. Please find their contact details at the top of this page.  
Please use 101 and 999 to report issues, these can then be investigated 
accordingly.  
The Chairman said that there had been issues at Brymbo Crick and a meeting had 
been arranged between the sports complex and the police. Cllr Mathews said that 
incidents had been reported to 101 concerning BHG however no police had as yet 
attended.   
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3. COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS  
CBC Kelly told members that an appeal date had been set for the Flash for the 
22/05/2019. He said that residents who had made representations in the past may 
(at the Inspectors discretion) speak at the appeal. The applicant’s agent would be 
able to speak.  
CBC Kelly said issues had arisen at Penrhos where the landowner had negotiated a 
deal with an individual for off-road motocross play days with the intention of running 
events as often as possible. He said there had been problems in the past and 
residents were very concerned. CBC Rogers said that the CC should write to the 
planning dept. expressing serious concerns re the permanent nature of the track and 
how well established it was. It was not temporary. The Clerk said she would write to 
planning at WCBC. CBC Rogers said that a resident had raised concerns with him 
regarding the floodlights on the car park and the premises at Pentre Saeson. CBC 
Kelly said he would liaise with WCBC.  
CBC Rogers said that he had an update on BDL’s masterplan. He had requested a 
liaison meeting. He said that BDL had said that there had been no communication 
with WCBC. He told members that Welsh Government would not now allow BDL to 
gift the land however BDL had still not submitted an application for planning.  
 
 
4. ROADS 
No further information. 
 
5. BUS SHELTER SERVICES AND STOPS 
No further information. 
 
6. PLAYING FIELDS AND PLAYGROUNDS 
The Chairman told members that a meeting was to be held regarding Cheshire View 
play area with the play officer at WCBC.  
 
7. FOOTPATHS/LIGHTING 
The Chairman said that Jones Lighting had been in contact to say that the lighting 
contract had ended and that the CC were now out of contract. They had e-mailed 
him a new contract based on the services they would provide. There were new 
figures quoted however there would not now be a monthly standard charge. He said 
that he had arranged a meeting with Jones Lighting for the following Tuesday as 
they needed to discuss other issues. Cllr Ashworth proposed and Cllr Prince 
seconded that the new contract by Jones Lighting should be accepted. A vote was 
taken. All were in favour.  
 
8. WAR MEMORIAL 
No further information.  
 
9. PLANNING  
SECTION 78 APPEAL AT: LAND ADJACENT TO GRAIG WEN FARM, OFF 

BRYMBO ROAD, BWLCHGWYN WREXHAM 

P/2018/0613-No observations. 

 

PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT AT BLAST ROAD BRYMBO LL11 5BB 
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A public consultation was due to be held the following day between 3 p.m. and 7p.m 

if anyone wished to attend.  

 
10. END OF YEAR ACCOUNTS AND INVESTMENT STRATEGY 
The Clerk circulated copies of all income and expenditure for the financial year 
01/04/2018-31/03/2019 and also the investment strategy for the year ahead.  The 
Chairman and Clerk signed the bank reconciliation. The Clerk told members that the 
accounts were due to be audited in two weeks’ time. The Chairman signed the 
investment strategy.  
 
11. BVHA 
CBC Kelly told members he had copied the Clerk into an e-mail he had sent to 
Denise Garland requesting that she contact the Clerk and forward the information 
required to her. This had been done after the last meeting. He had today received a 
reply saying that she would draft a response based on the information she held and 
she would provide the Clerk with the relevant contact details. She said a few sites 
had been visited by Fields in Trust and one site had deemed suitable in principle 
however it was in the ownership of WCBC not BCC. She said she assumed now that 
the CC would be dealing directly with the Fields in Trust and the Charity Commission 
to clarify the procedure that it needed to undertake and come back to the Council to 
see if they could assist in any way in relation to any WCBC interests. 
 
12. BRYMBO VACANCY 
Again, no nominations had been received by WCBC therefore the process would 
begin again.  
 
13. DONATIONS 
3 requests had been received.  
Hope House had requested any amount for a project to purchase dining tables and 
chairs for families, children and staff. The cost of the project was approx. £8000.00. 
Cllr Ashworth proposed and Cllr Mathews seconded that a sum of £150.00 be 
donated to Hope House. A vote was taken. All were in favour.  
Llangollen International Eisteddfod had requested an amount between £100-£150.00 
towards helping to promote peace and goodwill through the holding of the 
International Eisteddfod. The total hosting cost of the Eisteddfod was £1.4 million. 
Cllr Monti proposed and Cllr Plevin-Kelly seconded that a donation of £200.00 be 
made to the organisation. All were in favour. 
Flintshire Optec Youth Exchange trust had requested a donation of £200.00 for 
assistance with the cost of an educational exchange between Japan and North 
Wales. Six students would embark on the experience. Cllr White proposed and Cllr 
Bassford-Barton seconded that a donation of £100.00 be made. A vote was taken. 
There were 8 in favour and one against. It was therefore agreed to donate £100.00 
to the organisation.  
 
14. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 FLY THE RED ENSIGN 
IN FOCUS 
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15. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 
 
3370 B M HUGHES REFUND OF POSTAGES    7.15 

3371 ST MARY’S CHURCH GRANT GRASSCUTTING   1000.00 

3372 I T WILLIAMS CONTAINER YOUTH SERVICE   14184.00 

3373 WCBC LODGE COMM CENTRE      60.20 

3374 AJI ACCOUNTING SOLUTIONS PAYROLL    59.76 

3375 HAFREN DYFRDWY BRON GREEN     86.66 

3376 INLAND REVENUE        726.62 

3377 ACC SOLUTIONS PAYROLL      19.87 

3378 JONES LIGHTING MAINTENANCE     1107.80 

3379 VRON GARDEN SERVICES BWLCHGWYN WAR MEMORIAL 134.36 

3380 WCBC BRON GREEN GROUNDSMAINTENANCE   4105.20 

3381 BTRT HIRE OF ROOM 12/03      30.00 

3382 SCOTTISH POWER ENERGY      1062.61 

3383 B M HUGHES SALARY       * 

 
 
 
The meeting closed at 8.05 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
Signed ………………………………………….. Chairman 
 


